

Lincoln Quilters Guild

September 2018

President's Message



It gave me pause to realize that it's already September. We've had a wonderful year of celebration for our 45th Anniversary, as well as a spectacular 2018 Quilt Show, Playing the Angles.

September's program promises to be colorful from two talented speakers Ruth Ann Berry and Greg Barner for Back to Back Trunk Shows. I checked out both speaker's websites, and they both share awesome

creativity showing dimension and many bright colors. We are in for quite a program and class.

If you haven't registered for classes, there are spots available.

Great news!! LQG member, Kathy Morgan announced at the August meeting that as a member of Heritage Needlework Guild in Nebraska City she was selling raffle tickets for their beautiful quilt. She challenged the LQG members to buy more tickets than the Omaha Quilt Guild had purchased, which was 100 tickets. The Lincoln Quilt Guild members purchased \$141 TICKETS!!! Way to go!! Your generosity is appreciated.

I'm so proud and excited about the guild's participation in making 79 of the 135

quilts made for the 12th Honor Flight for female veterans planned for September 24. Hats off to the Quilts of Valor Committee chaired by Sara Kenny.

Kath Conroy will present the slate of officers for consideration for the next guild year. We will accept nominations from the floor and vote on the slate of officers at the October meeting. Treasurer Vicky Skuodas will present the 2018-19 Budget. Printed copies will be provided and will be voted on at the October meeting. Words of appreciation to the Finance Committee for reviewing the goals of the guild and developing this proposal for consideration.

We're looking forward to Threads Across Nebraska October 12 and 13th in Kearney, Nebraska. Any LQG member is welcome to show one quilt. Bring your quilt to the October 8 guild meeting. We are still seeking one volunteer to take the quilts to the event. We have a volunteer to bring them back. Give me a call (402-540-7855) if you are interested.

We have started a Suggestion jar on the Information table. Please provide your comments such as speakers, classes, outreach programs, budget, or other ideas. We received a couple at the last meeting.

Looking forward to seeing you on September 10th.

Pat Kant, President

Minutes of the Last Meeting

LINCOLN QUILTERS GUILD MEETING Monday August 13, 2018 College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church

President Pat Kant called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and welcomed everyone. There were two guests and no new members.

Pat expressed her sincere thanks and congratulations to all for the awesome 45th Anniversary Quilt Show co-chaired by Natalie Cummings and Sheila Green.

Pat also thanked the many members that volunteered at the Lancaster County Fair. She extended a thank you from Cynthia Levis, Lancaster County Fair Representative and LQG member.

Old Business

- The minutes of the July 2018 meeting were printed in the Plain Print.
 DeEtte Turgeon made a motion to approve the minutes. Sheila Green seconded. The motion carried
- 2. The July 31, 2018 Treasurer's Report was not in the Plain Print due to timing issues. Pat Kant reported the balance as \$56,293.00. The complete report will be in the September Plain Print.

New Business

- 1. President Pat Kant requested one or two volunteers to assist with digital tasks. If you love to work with computers and social media, this is for you.
- The Nominating Committee is seeking individuals to serve on the 2018-2019 LQG Board of Directors. Please see Kath Conroy for more information.
- 3. There was a Suggestion Jar on the Announcement Table. Please put in a note as members ideas are important to the Board.
- 4. Threads Across Nebraska 2018 is scheduled for October 12-13, 2018. LQG has been asked to exhibit quilts for the event. Pat Kant requested two volunteers to take or return quilts for this event. Please contact Pat to volunteer.
- 5. Membership Chair, Roddy Humeniak is asking that you notify her of any changes to phone number, mailing address and email address.

Christina Chapman, President Elect- Announcements

- 1. Christina read thank you notes from the family of Ruby Spaedt, for quilt received. Thank you note from Viv Parker for a quilt received. Thank you from Annie Smith, speaker and instructor from our June 2018 meeting.
- 2. Christina announced that Kim Bush from Fairbury, NE has a Homestead Quilting Frame to give away. Information is on the Information Table.
- 3. Pat Andersen, former LQG member donated a large number of books to

the Guild.

Committee Reports

Quilt Show, Natalie Cummings & Sheila Green

1. Sheila Green and Natalie Cummings announced results of the quilt show. Even though the Quilt Show was a day shorter than other years, and did not include a silent auction, the outcomes were very comparable to previous shows. Last minute parking lot resurfacing appeared to be the only negative. There were approximately 625 attendees. Eighty items were donated for the live auction. There were 320 total quilts with 182 of them registered by members. Leadership committee included 22 members with 97 on site volunteers. All of the 2500 tickets for the raffle quilt donated by Vicki Skuodas and Joan Yoder, quilted by Joyce Nass, were sold. Net revenue is more than \$11,500.

Quilts of Valor, Sara Kenny

 Sara announced that 135 Quilts have been made for the 12th Honor Flight on September 24 in Nebraska. LQG members involved in making these quilts numbered 79. Sara congratulated LQG for their hard work.

Heritage Needlework Guild, NE City, Kathy Morgan

 LQG member, Kathy Morgan announced that as a member of Heritage Needlework Guild she is selling raffle tickets for their beautiful quilt. She challenged the LQG members to buy more tickets than the Omaha Quilt Guild had purchased, which was 100 tickets.

Awards Committee, Carol Curtis and Jaynee Wolfe

 Carol Curtis and Jaynee Wolfe reminded members that September 1, is the deadline to nominate LQG members for the awards of Shining Star, Bright Star and Life Member. Nominations are to be submitted to Pat Kant. Descriptions of awards and forms can be found on the LQG website.

LQG-IQSCM Liaison, Ann Harder

 Ann Harder announced that the fifth annual Friends of the International Quilt Study Center and Museum Art Market is Friday and Saturday, November 16 and 17, 2018. She asked members to donate items for the Friends table. Additional information is at the information table.

Mini Quilt Raffle -Joyce Nass and Monica Reid

- 1. Joyce announced proceeds of \$102.50.
- 2. Item 1 Wall Hanging, patterns, bobbin case, needle case, fiction book donated by Bonnie Moses and Nancy Anderson. Won by Terry Hostetler.
- 3. Item 2 Two Charms Packs, 3 books, 2 patterns, donated by Pat Deisch. Won by Jane Grabenstein-Chandler.
- 4. Item 3 Pineapple wall hanging, 3 patterns, table runner kit, fiction book, donated by Jaynee Wolfe and Roz Carr. Won by Susan Hubbard.
- 5. Item 4 Fleece squares kit, quilting cards, quilting pattern book, fiction book donated by Anonymous. Won by Marilynn Schnepf.

National Quilting Day-Sheila Green

 Sheila Green announced that the next National Quilting Day will be Saturday, March 13, 2019. She needs a LQG member to represent LQG on the National Quilting Day committee. Meetings are once a month, September through March. Contact Sheila to volunteer.

Introduction of Scholarship Winner Speaker-Sheila Green

Programs- Kathy Bangsund and Kathie Baumbach

- Kathy Bangsund showed a sample of the Cathedral Window pillow for the class being held tomorrow with Erica Plank. She also had a sample for the September class, "One Block Wonder" with Greg Barner and Ruth Ann Berry. And she provided a sample for the October class, Mosaic Influence, with Diane Pebley.
- 2. Kathie Baumbach introduced Erica Plank with her program "Meet and

Greet, Show and Tell".

Meeting adjourned to Show & Tell.
Respectfully submitted by Secretary,
Joni Sauter

Treasurer's Report

Beginning Cash Balance 06/30/2018 RECEIPTS	57,261.49
Checking Interest	2.54
Membership fees	100.00
Mini Raffle	117.50
Silent Auction (45th Anniv.)	-
Visitor fees	20.00
Programs & Classes	485.00
TOTAL	725.04
DISBURSEMENTS	
1. Operations Expenses	
Ins and bonding	34.58
Meeting Room Rent	230.00
Resource Room Rent	25.00
Operations Total	289.58
2. Educational Services	
Cash box fund for qs	600.00
2018 Quilt show expenses	2,694.35
Programs and classes	803.30
Total Educational Services	4,097.65

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS	4,387.23
NET CASH (IN/OUT)	(3,662.19)
Ending Cash Balance 07/31/2018	53,599.30
Current Checking Balance	28,021.85
Current CD Balance	28,271.80
Total Cash 07/31/18	56,293.65
Difference (outstanding checks)	(2,694.35)





Copyright © 2018 Lincoln Quilters Guild, All rights reserved.

Our website is:

http://lincolnquiltersguild.org

Want to change how you receive these emails? You can <u>update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe from this list</u>.

